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ADMINISTRATOR’S  MESSAGE  

 
 

There are a number of school activities that we typically look forward to as we enter May. The staff are 
continuing to work to find different ways to conduct grad, standards meet, and other year-end activities – 
doing our best to follow the public health guidelines. Our obvious goal is to keep our community safe, while 
providing a meaningful educational experience. 
 
“We need to do everything we can to keep our teachers safe.” This is a statement that I heard on the news 
last week in relation to the idea of closing schools in the Saskatoon area in anticipation of a spread of COVID 
variants of concern. I would personally alter that statement to say, that “We need to do everything we can to 
keep our community safe.” We need all our students to adhere to the safety guidelines that we have in place 
to prevent the spread of COVID. I implore you to talk to your children about the importance of all the layers of 
protection: wearing a mask (including a proper mask, covering nose and mouth, whenever inside or within 2 
metres outside; physical distancing (whenever possible stay at least 2 metres apart); and hand sanitizing 
(frequently, but especially when entering and leaving the building and a room). The biggest reason I repeat 
this is because we appear to have become somewhat lax in our approach. I have had to speak to several 
students and classes who have been having difficulty consistently following these health expectations. I 
believe that the school can be a very safe environment if everybody is doing their best to keep it that way. My 
hope is that we can have a safe end to the school year. 
 
Initial preparation is occurring for student placement in next year’s classes. The process to assign students to 
classrooms is undertaken with a great deal of thought and student programming needs are at the center of 
the decisions we make around class placements. Our goal is for every student to have the best opportunity to 
experience success. We take pride in maintaining a homeroom philosophy from kindergarten to grade 10 
because we believe it is essential in maintaining home contact and addressing the needs of the whole child. 
In making the decision for student placements, we take into account 
 
1. Resource Room needs to support student programming; 2. Teacher recommendations based on 
experience with the groups of students; and 
 
3. Student sociograms to honour student voice. 
 
If you feel that you would like to contribute to the process, please submit your information in writing to your 
child’s homeroom teacher before June 1st. Such information could include peer combinations to encourage 
or avoid; and any health or family concerns that may have an impact on a child’s potential to learn. We 
request that you remember and respect that this is not an opportunity to choose a teacher for your child; 
rather it is an opportunity to provide information to be considered in the placement of your child. 
 
Enjoy the remainder of the spring and stay safe. 
                                                                            

 



 

 

CLAVET PRE-KINDERGARTEN 
The Clavet Pre-Kindergarten program for children born in 2017 or 2018  runs Monday to 
Thursday 9am-12pm. Applications are available on our website and are due by May 28, 
2021. Children must be three years old by September 1st. Please call the office at 306-933-
1022 or email    christine.findlater@spiritsd.ca for more information. 

 
DATES TO NOTE 

 

May 6 

May 7  

May 11 
 

May 14 

May 21 

May 24 

 
Healthy Hunger Lunch – Agar’s Corner 

Prep Time/PD Day – No classes 

Online Grade 7 -12 Report Cards (paper copies will not be sent 

out but rather grades and comments can be accessed through PowerSchool)  

Healthy Hunger Lunch – Clavet Cafe 

Healthy Hunger Lunch - Subway 
Victoria Day – No Classes 

May 28   Healthy Hunger Lunch – Agar’s Corner 

 

COMMUNITY NEWS 
 
SCHOOL COMMUNITY COUNCIL 
 

 
 
 

                                                                                                                                                                                                  
Parent google meets meeting on June 2 at 7:00 p.m.  You will get an e-mail to join this meeting with all the 
information on how. Please make sure to include your email address with the registration so Mrs. 
Fitzsimmons can contact you in June with the log in information for the meeting. Registration forms are 
available on our website under Student Registration, please be sure to include the special request and bus 
forms. If you have questions or concerns about your child starting kindergarten, please call or email Tracy 
Fitzsimmons 
at 306-933-1022 or tracy.fitzsimmons@spiritsd.ca 

 
 



 

 
As the 2020-21 school year draws to a close, we are now accepting applications for 
 CASUAL CARETAKING summer help.  In order to maintain our school building to  
the highest possible standard, we require casual caretaking help in our school during 
 July and August.  If you are interested in working on a casual basis this summer, please 

contact Brian Matisz, Principal at 306-933-1022 or Amy Sawyer, our caretaking  
supervisor at 306-683-2918, as soon as possible for more information.  Students,  
parents and community members are welcome to apply!! 

 
 
 

Clavet Preschool 

Clavet Cooperative Preschool is now accepting registrations for the 2021/2022 school 
year. The preschool is based out of the Clavet Community Hall, with separate classes 
available for 3 and 4 year olds. For more information or to download the registration form 
please visit www.clavetcooppreschool.com. 

                                                           

Before & After School Program 
Thank you on behalf of my “RR” Before & After School Program for a great year. As the 
weather warms up it’s time to start thinking about summer but also before and after school 
childcare for next year. I will be accepting registrations for the upcoming 2021-2022 school 
year. Please contact me for a registration form or more info. Space is limited so save your 
spot early. I can be reached by email at roadsiderhonda@sasktel.net or text my cell at 306-
260-6646. Please share with anyone that might be in need of my program. 
Thank you! 
Rhonda Randall 

mailto:roadsiderhonda@sasktel.net


 



 


